Ontario Energy Board

Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street

27th Floor

Toronto On M4P 1E4

Re:
Notice of Application and Hearing for an Electricity Distribution Rate Change


EB-2009-0096

To all Ontario Energy Board:

ENOUGH IS ENOUGH!
For the last number of years I have been making a concerted effort to become a more energy efficient. This has meant initial expensive changes re furnace, air conditioner, lighting fixtures, dishwasher, fridge, washer & dryer and thermostat. Energy Sustainability is a personal goal. In addition, downsizing and continued work after 65 was and is a necessity.  
When I examine the bills I receive from Hydro One I notice some interesting factors—

1. diminished usage does not translate to diminished electricity charges;

2. the cost of delivery now out weighs electricity charge;

3. Debt retirement is now an extra charge over and above years of electricity payments.
Another factor that I am aware of is the Salary distribution at Hydro One. Wow!
1. Ontario $100,000 club for government employees that collected salaries over that amount;

2. Ontario Power Generation CEO Salary of $2,485,000 and OPG VP salary of $1.4 mil and Hydro One CEO $926,000.
Significant changes in lifestyle and energy use have been made by me and many Canadian citizens. What specifically has Hydro One done to be a responsible and accountable Corporate Business? What structural changes have you made as a corporate body to find, make available and deliver and retire a debt that was to produce a corporate business to the advantage of Canadians in Ontario. Perhaps it is time for Hydro One to  examine itself and its manner of doing business.  An “Energy Conservation Message” written to all members of Hydro may be a place to start.
Sincerely,

Evelyn Marcon,

206-31 Martha Street

Thunder Bay On 

